
floated the idea of an additional increase 
above the 7 percent to support a need-
based program, but he agreed asking the 
state for the money is the best approach.

Regents voted for the 7 percent increase 
on an 8-2 vote, with Regents Bob Martin of 
Juneau and Carl Marrs of Anchorage voting 
no.

Mary K. Hughes of Anchorage, chair of the 
board, said the university is counting on 
the students' help to lobby for more need-
based aid from the state's next governor 
and the Alaska Legislature.

"We all clearly understand that Alaska 
students have a very real need for a finan-
cial aid program based on income levels," 
Hughes said. "The students' offer to help us 
garner that support in Juneau is very much 
appreciated."

Board members and Hamilton discussed a 
wide range of options for holding the line 
on future tuition, including a lock-in rate, 
but took no action.

Even with the 7 percent increase, the UA 
system is about in the middle of similar, 
four-year public universities in the west.

Tuition increase approved

President Hamilton presented four university employees with the 8th annual Make Students Count Award, 
given to employees singled out for putting students first.  Pictured from left are Rhonda Ooms of Statewide 
Labor Relations; Melodee Monson of UAA Human Services; President Hamilton; Jenifer Sandonato of UAS 
Instructional Services; and Julie Parzick of UAF's History Department.
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Making Students Count



The tuition increase pushes the rate 
from $120 to $128 per credit for lower 
division courses;  $135 to $144 per 
credit for upper division courses, and 
$268 to $287 per credit for graduate 
courses. Exactly how much a student 
pays depends on credit load and type. 
For an average load with a split of up-
per division and lower division courses 
a student could expect to pay about 
$150-$200 more in tuition per year. 
Credit hour rates for Kodiak College 


